REPORT TO:
LEAD MEMBER OF HOUSING SERVICES

DATE:

16th MARCH 2001

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

SUBJECT:

NORWEB SUB-STATION, WALTER GREENWOOD COURT, 




SALFORD.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

1.0 
PURPOSE OF REPORT

1.1
To seek approval to the disposal of land at Kingsley Road, Swinton to Norweb (United 
Utilities), in exchange for them granting a variation of the sub station lease which they 
hold at Walter Greenwood Court, Salford.

2.0
BACKGROUND
2.1
On 5 January 2001 Lead Member approved the disposal of land at Walter Greenwood 
Court to the Greater Manchester Police Authority.

2.2
The block is currently being demolished using head room resources made available from 
the North West Development Agency.

2.3
A sub station is located on the ground floor of the block which is held by Norweb under 
a 99 year lease from 20 July 1964 and includes sub stations at Eddie Colman and John 
Lester Courts (now owned by the university).

3.0
DETAILS
3.1
Following negotiations Norweb have agreed to vary the lease to exclude the sub station 
at Walter Greenwood Court thus allowing the demolition of the block to continue.

3.2
Norweb are not obligated to surrender/ vary the lease.

3.3
In exchange for the variation of the lease Norweb have requested the sale to them of the 
sub station site located on Kingsley Road, Swinton plus adjoining land at nil 

consideration plus costs.

3.4
Kingsley Road sub station is held by Norweb under a 21 year lease from 1 March 1978 
at £2.10 p.a. The lease has expired and the Council are currently in  negotiation regarding 
a new lease/ possible sale.

3.5
Norweb favour the acquisition of the site and a purchase price of £3500 has been 
suggested by the Council. Norweb consider this figure to be far too high and have 
comparable evidence which suggests a figure of £1500 to be more appropriate.

3.6
The site which adjoins Kingsley Road substation has been advertised for sale on a 
number of occasions and has been the subject of a number of complaints from local 
residents due to fly tipping and vandalism.

3.7
The site has been advertised as follows:

Jan 1990:
Offer of £16000- did not proceed

Sept 1991:
Offer of £15000- did not proceed

March 1992:
No response

July 1992:
No response

June 1993:
One tender for £1500- this was recommended for approval but did 




not proceed.

3.8
Due to increasing costs of advertising the site has not been readvertised since.

4.0
RECOMMENDATION
4.1
It is recommended that the sub station and adjoining site on Kingsley Road, Swinton be 
disposed to Norweb at nil consideration in exchange for Norweb granting a variation of 
their lease at Walter Greenwood Court, Salford.
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